
 
BARMBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL 

Contact Parish Clerk:  Mrs. Vivien L.E. Cox.  Tel:  01759 302290 
 Email:  ParishClerkBMPC@gmail.com, Website:  http://www.barmbymoor.net 

 

Future Parish Council Meetings 
Future meeting dates for 2022:  22 September (cancelled), 6 October, 3 November and 15 
December. 

 

 
Parish Update 

 
Parish Council meeting – meeting scheduled for the 22 September had to be cancelled 
because of the mourning protocols due to the passing of Queen Elizabeth II.  The next 
meeting date is now 6 October. 

 
The passing of Queen Elizabeth II – thank you for how the village reacted to the death of 
Queen Elizabeth II.   
There was a service of thanks giving in St. Catherine’s Church on the 14 September, held by 
Canon Rodney Nicholson, with refreshments afterwards.  The PCC also placed a Book of 
Condolence in the church porch for everyone to sign. 
The Boot & Slipper erected a flag pole with the flag flying at half mast, as well as a place to 
lay flowers.  A corner of the pub has been dressed in union jacks and flowers, together with 
another book of condolence for signing. 
 
Parish Councillor Vacancy – unfortunately due to the resignation of Martyn Smith, there is a 
vacancy for a Parish Councillor.  This was advertised with no election requested by 10 
electors of the Parish.  The Co-option process commenced mid-September, when members 
hope to fill the vacancy. 
 
Martyn Smith – Martyn served on the Parish Council for several years.  He will be greatly 
missed for his contributions especially relating to gardening and horticulture, members 
could always call on him to help with issues or projects in the village.  BIG THANK YOU 
Martyn. 
 
Barmby Moor Neighbourhood Plan –The draft Plan documents have now been completed 
and submitted to East Riding of Yorkshire Council for Independent Examination. This is one of 
the final stages towards adoption of the Plan. 
 
Copies of the documents can be downloaded from the Parish Council's website.  
 
Steve Clark and the Steering Group have worked very hard having meetings, consultations 
with members of the public and discussions with East Riding of Yorkshire Planning.  Thank you 
for the several years of commitment putting the plan together. 

http://www.barmbymoor.net/


 
 
Defibrillator outside the Village Hall  - some people have concerns on the procedures on when 
to use the Defibrillator.  The Parish Council have been in touch with Yorkshire Ambulance 
Service and will be arranging a familiarisation session, but unfortunately not until January.  In 
the meantime the clerk has an email which can be forwarded at your request with a video on 
You Tube: “Everything you need to know about life-saving defibrillators“.  A date for the 
familiarisation will be published in the next Parish update or on the Barmby Moor Parish 
Council website. 
 
Barmby Moor Fibre Community Partnership with Open Reach – thank you to Teresa 
Bovingdon for her endeavours in encouraging local residents to pledge their vouchers for 
ultrafast full fibre broadband in the village.  She has announced that as a community, together 
we have achieved the Openreach target and they have now agreed to proceed to the next 
stage. A great success Teresa. 
 
Community Speed Watch –the volunteers are working frequently carrying out more speed 
checks in Main Street.  They are also counting how many HGV’s travel through Main Street.   
Anyone who wishes to join the volunteers please contact Bronya Emmison, Mobile:  
07711137680.  Volunteers are especially needed in Sutton Lane.  
 
Traffic concerns in Barmby Moor village and Sutton Lane – the Parish Council are still waiting 
for the report from Traffic Management and ERYC’s Highways Engineers.  They have been 
chased and confirmed the report should be ready in September. 
 
 
The Play Park – Rospa Play Safety carried out safety checks in September on the play 
equipment in the Play Park.  Fortunately there was no high risk problems with the equipment.  
 
 
Dog Fouling the footpaths and verges –the great majority of dog walkers do pick up after 
their dog, and get really annoyed with the few who don’t, as they don’t want to be “tarred 
with the same brush”.  There is no excuse for not picking up.  All East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council litter bins may be used for disposing of bagged up dog waste collected whilst walking 
your dog.  If anyone leaves bags of dog waste on trees, bushes, the base of a lamp post etc., 
they are committing a littering offence that may also be punished by way of a £75 fixed 
penalty being issued.  If you would like to report an offender, please ring the dog warden 
(Neil Mobile:  07880736552 or ERYC Tel:  01482 393939.  Unfortunately the situation is 
getting worse both in Flat Lane and Keldspring Lane. 
 
 
Village Hall – the PC together and the Village Hall Committee have joined together and  
ordered a projector and screen to be installed above the stage.  Installation is nearly 
complete. 
 
 


